
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday October 9th 2017
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown on Monday 9th October 2017 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair B Shipley & Cllr T Turner & Cllrs D Friend, M Bulley, J Betney, M Blight, E Wilson, C Eden, H Studholme and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 0 Public Members.  County Councillor Cllr Alan Connett
1. Open Forum & AOB 

Cars have been reported parked on the pavement at the bus stop.  The Clerk confirmed that if photos can be sent to the Police on the 101 website they will take action. 

The Clerk is to check the surface maintenance that was agreed by Culver for the replacement of wood chip and placement of Terram under the wood chips at the Childs Play Area. 


The Poppy Wreath will be ordered through Royal British Legion for Cllr Shipley to collect. 


The Clerk is chasing up the Electors Fund for 2016/17 for the bus shelters as TDC thought they had not had an application even though the Clerk had confirmation from them. 
2. Apologies – District Cllr Bromell and Cllr Wood
3. Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers – Cllr Bulley and Wilson for N Harvey cheque. 
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Held 11th September – Cllr Friend proposed Cllr Eden seconded & Cllr Shipley signed meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was unanimous. 
5. Internal Audit – Clerk reported on the External Auditors report including items highlighted for attention.  These included the dates of exercise of public rights which should be limited to 30 working days and the Clerk gave over this time frame.  The purchase of the lap top was not added to the Fixed Assets so the figure needs to be adjusted. Two errors were made on the actual form – one by the Clerk/Chair - where the date was put where the Clerk should have signed.  The other where the Internal Auditor put “yes” to Petty Cash when we do not have any. 
6. Ide Neighbourhood Plan – Councillors discussed this but no comments were felt needed to be submitted. The production of producing a Neighbourhood Plan for this parish was discussed. The existing Parish Plan will be found and brought to the next meeting so this can get scanned on to the website. Cllr Shipley will look up what is involved in producing a Neighbourhood plan on the TDC website. 
7. Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –

Cllr Friend has been contacted by MP Mel Stride who is working with DCC for the dumping of waste at Westwood Farm. More information will follow in due course.

District Cllr Bromell – sent apologies
Cllr Alan Connett – He confirmed there is a Community Fund available for small grants to be applied for by the end of March. He had been approached by Cllr Eden.  The form will be sent to Cllr Eden so the Village Hall can apply for this.  There are a lot of pressure on schools, as budgets per child have been cut but central government has found some extra funds to lessen the impact. 
He was asked about the Chief Executive position at TDC, a deputy Chief Exec is currently in place but nothing has been declared about what the future plans for this role is. 

8. Planning – possible discussions & comments
16/01623/FUL - Mr J Tagg, Rollsbridge Farm Ide EX2 – Erection of Agricultural Storage Barn – This application was put in in 2016 but in Ide parish not Holcombe Burnell even though the field is in our Parish.  Numerous tipping has taken place here without any permission but no action was taken by the Environment Agency. The building was meant to be placed in the natural dip so as not to be visible to the road.  This matter is now being investigated by the Planning enforcement office at TDC. Cllr Friend has a reference and will monitor this.  It was proposed by Cllr Shipley that the Parish Council send comments to TDC planning that we have concerns over the land fill that has been placed there and how this has substantially raised the ground level.  This significantly raises the ridge height of the original application and therefore gives more visibility from the road to the building. We understand Ide Parish share in our concerns and that we would like to be kept informed of the outcome of the investigation. (S) Cllr Friend – vote unanimous. 
17/01216/OUT – Mr J Tucker, Pocombe Grange House, Pocombe Bridge – Outline application for the construction of up to 3 dwellings and associated works and access details (all other matters reserved) – after discussion it was not felt any comments would be needed as it did not have any impact on our Parish. 
Decisions

17/01781//FUL- Mr A Every-Clayton - Single storey side extension - GRANTED
17/02029/FUL Mr J Hall, Belmoor - Two storey side extension - GRANTED
17/02078/FUL – Mr P Tuckey, Trees, Perridge Lane, – Raised deck area and summerhouse - GRANTED
9. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature 
Mandate form did not process again – therefore needs to be completed when all 3 councillors present. 
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages September 2017 plus home worker
	£203.41
	 
	£203.41
	730

	Mr N Harvey
	Grass cutting Sept and October
	£100.00
	
	£100.00
	731


Cllr Blight (p) Cllr Studholme (s) the payments should be made en-bloc. – vote UNANIMOUS
Cheques were signed by 3 councillors.

Meeting closed at 20:35pm - The next meeting will be Monday 13th November 2017 7.30pm, Longdown Village Hall
Telephone: 07392 812208                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk


